

City of Peterborough 500 George Street North Peterborough, ON, K9H 3R9 peterborough.ca | 1-855-738-3755

September 14, 2022

Kari Stevenson, Clerk County of Peterborough 470 Water Street Peterborough, ON K9H 3M3

Dear Kari,

Re: Approval of Eastside Transportation Study Recommendations

The following resolution, supported by the Council of the City of Peterborough, at their meeting on March 28, 2022, is forwarded for your information.

That Council approve the recommendations outlined in Report IPSTR22-002, dated March 14, 2022, of the Interim Commissioner of Infrastructure and Planning Services as follows:

- a) That the presentation by Paradigm Transportation Limited on the Eastside Transportation Study be received;
- b) That the recommendations of the Eastside Transportation Study be approved in principle;
- c) That the Eastside Transportation Study project team finalize the master plan process and publish the final report for public review;
- d) That the Eastside Transportation Study team continue with the Ashburnham Drive Realignment Class Environmental Assessment and report back to Council to seek approval to file the Environmental Assessment Report; and
- e) That Council request that the Ontario Ministry of Transportation undertake the necessary analysis to determine the need to continue to protect for an East Side by-pass of the City of Peterborough and, if the need is confirmed, to review the designated route and update the route planning study as appropriate, and further, that this resolution be sent to Peterborough County and the local municipalities.



Sincerely,

John Kennedy

cc:

Martina Chait-Hartwig, Clerk, Township of Douro-Dummer Heather Scott, Clerk, Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan